
 
 

Rancho Santiago Community College District     

Sustainable RSCCD Committee 

Meeting Notes 
February 19, 2014 

 
1. Update on Sustainability Plan Development Process 

Assistant Vice Chancellor Matsumoto reported that Newcomb Anderson McCormick 
Energy Engineering and Consulting had been awarded the contract to assist the district in 
the development of a sustainability plan.  Matt Sullivan from NAM presented the process 
to develop the plan and the plan schedule is attached to the minutes.  The following 
decisions were made: 

 SRC will work with NAM on project implementation 
 Each college will have a subcommittee to provide input 
 Ms. Matsumoto, Mr. Collins and Mr. Kawa will meet with NAM on March 6 to 

jump start the process 
 At the next SRC meeting, the vision and goals will be developed and an action 

plan will be discussed 
 All SRC members were encouraged to read through the template on the 

Chancellor’s office website prior to the next meeting:  
http://extranet.cccco.edu/Divisions/FinanceFacilities/Sustainability/CCCSustainabilityPlanT
emplateFiles.aspx 

Members: Raúl Rodríguez   Present 
  Peter Hardash    Absent 
  Carri Matsumoto   Present 
  Michael Collins   Present 
  Steve Kawa    Present 
  Jim Kennedy    Present 
  Jose Vargas    Present 
  Kimo Morris    Present 
  Lisa McKowan-Bourguignon  Present 
  Doug Deaver    Present 
  Tammy Cottrell   Absent 
  Laurene Lugo    Present 
  Jana Cruz    Absent 
  Hugh Nguyen    Absent 
  Chandler Beaudette  - SCC   Absent 
  Mario Quintero – SAC  Absent 
Also Attending: 
  Judy Iannaccone 
  Elisabeth Pechs 
  Matt Sullivan, Newcomb Anderson McCormick   
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2. 2014 CA Higher Ed Sustainability Conference – June 2014 
It was agreed that Vice President Michael Collins will attend the conference and bring 
back information to the committee. 

 
 3.   Prop 39 Projects Update 

Assistant Vice Chancellor Matsumoto presented an update on the district’s Prop 39 
projects.  Because of the one to two years of work done prior to the award of Prop 39 
funding, the district was able to immediately begin the projects. 

 
 4. Subcommittee Structure 

The formal subcommittee structure has been suspended while work on the sustainability 
plan takes place.  Earth Day events, however, are being planned at the two colleges.  It 
was also decided that work to move forward with the implementation of a recycling 
effort for the district and colleges continue. 

 
 5. Next Meeting 

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 19, 2014, at 3 p.m. in the Decision 
Room #340 at the District Office. 

 
 
Meeting Adjournment:  3:55 p.m. 
 








